



Narnia Christmas Fair Sat 10th Dec, 1.30-4.30 p.m.

The Friends of
Kilmorie promote
positive relationships
within the school
community by
organising social
events and fundraising
for additional
resources.

Kilmorie Christmas Fair - Saturday 10th December, 1.30 - 4.30 p.m.

We need plenty of donations to make this year's fair a success, please have a pre-Christmas clear out! We will need help with the following:

Secret Gift Shop: This is a very popular room with the children, where they can buy and wrap gifts for parents. Please donate **gifts for men and women** such as jewellery, books, DVDs, unopened toiletries, scarves, bags, chocolates – leave donations by the school office.

Second Hand Toy Shop: Please donate **children's items** such as toys, games, books, DVDs, dressing up clothes etc. Please ensure donations are clean, complete, and in working order.

Chocolate Tombola: We are now collecting chocolate! Please send your children to class with your donations of good quality chocolate no later than Friday 2nd December. The classes that collect the most (by weight) by Friday 2nd December will win a prize! Please only donate chocolate you would be happy to win, and remember we are a nut free school.

Jam jars and pine cones for Narnia: Please donate clean empty jars, and pine cones that can be decorated – these will be used in an exciting interactive Narnia experience.

Kilmorie Café: Our café will serve hot drinks, cakes, and snacks. We will need donations of cakes and baked goodies nearer the time – plan your baking or buying now! We would love to run the café as a "Dads' Café" again this year, to encourage more dads to volunteer at the fair. Please dads, get in touch to volunteer in the café! Mums are of course also welcome.

Craft Making: There are two more craft making sessions, on **Thursday 24**th **November from 7.30 p.m.** and **Friday 2**nd **December from 9.15 a.m.** These are being hosted by Kilmorie parents in their homes – refreshments and snacks will be provided but please feel free to BYOB to the evening session! We will be making simple handcrafted items to sell on the Kilmorie craft stall – the sessions are great fun and a good way to meet people. *Everyone is welcome - no experience or particular skills necessary!* Please email us for the address.

P.T.O for all our other news!

Thank you to Ben Matthews!



A huge thank you to **Benjamin Matthews Estate Agents** for sponsoring our Christmas Fair. Boards have started going up already, which is fantastic advertising for us. If you are planning a move any time soon, you can contact Ben on **ben@benjamin-matthews.co.uk** or **020 8699 5139**

<u>Autumn Disco – thank you everyone!</u>

A huge thank you to everyone who helped make last week's disco a huge success. Our lovely volunteers sold tickets in the playground before and after school, on some very cold and dreary days, and helped run things smoothly on the night so that everyone had a great time! Thank you to everyone that came, and everyone who has given us feedback – we really appreciate it!

Upcoming dates

- Thursday 24th November, from 7.30 p.m. Craft evening. Email us for the address.
- Friday 25th November, 9 a.m. Coffee morning, in the Community Room, all welcome.
- Friday 2nd December, from 9.15 a.m. Craft morning. Email us for the address.
- Friday 2nd December, 6.30-7 p.m. We will be hosting a bar in the Community Room before the KS2 Music Concert at 7 p.m. Pop along for a tipple before the concert!
- Saturday 10th December, 1.30-4.30 p.m. Christmas Fair! Narnia, Santa, food, drink, music, craft stalls, face painting, our amazing raffle, lots of fun...and much much more!

<u>Easy Fundraising</u>! Please sign up to www.easyfundraising.org.uk/friendsofkilmorie to earn more money for your school each time you shop online - it doesn't cost you a penny more.

<u>Finally, an important notice:</u> If you have given your email address to the school to sign up to their newsletter electronically, this does not_mean you are also signed up to our emails. The best way of keeping up-to-date with our events is to email us and ask to go on our own mailing list – details below. We promise not to bombard you with emails. You can also like us on Facebook or follow us on Twitter. Thank you!

CONTACT US: in person, or:

By email: friendsofkilmorie@hotmail.co.uk

On Facebook: facebook.com/friendsofkilmorie

On Twitter: @FriendsKilmorie

Friends of Kilmorie committee are: Leela Garton (Chair), Pete Bulley, Lily Gogan, Emily Hillier, Rob King, Eleanor Brown, Trish Hartnett